September 6, 2012

Dr. Belle S. Wheelan, President

Commission on Colleges

Southern Association of Colleges and Schools
1866 Southern Lane

Decatur, GA 30033-4097

Dear Dr. Wheelan,

The purpose of this letter is to notify the SACS Commission on Colleges (SACSCOC) that Texas A&M
University-Commerce will be moving the Higher Education Center at Rockwall site from Rockwall ISD,
located at 1050 Williams Street, Rockwall, Texas 75087, to the new campus at 2610 Observation Trail,
Rockwall, Texas 75032.

The current Rockwall ISD location has only three classrooms available for our use. This makes it
difficult to accommodate our students, and there are no additional resources in this site. At the new
Rockwall Higher Education Center, our space is comprised of 25,500 square feet. We have eight
classrooms, varying in sizes, which can accommodate between 33 and 78 students. Also available are
two seminar rooms that hold up to 22 students each. There is a room that will serve as a computer lab
allowing students electronic access to the library, and the additional resources of a student lounge, ten

offices, and a boardroom.

Since there will be no changes to the courses offered at the Higher Education Center at Rockwall, we
understand this is not a substantive change, but simply a notification so that our program inventory for
SACSCOC is accurate,

The effective date for this change will be spring semester 2013. Thank you for your consideration of this
notice.

Sincerely,
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